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July 12, 2024 

                          

Chairman Jerry Birkey convened the adjourned session with Vanden Bosch, 

Scholten, and Herman present.  Motion carried assumes unanimous vote unless 

otherwise stated. Supervisor Altena was present by phone. 

The Board started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Chairman Birkey stated that both applicants for the County Attorney position 

have declined the position. Motions by Herman, second by Vanden Bosch to 

reopen the application process for the County Attorney vacancy.  Motion 

carried.  

Dennis Scholten arrived at 8:32 A.M 

Ambulance Director Amy Borman and Maintenance Director Lance Iwen joined the 

meeting to hear the updates on the Annex building.  Birkey stated the 

Vaccination freezers and fridges will be in the ambulance garage and the 

vaccination clinics will be held in the meeting room at the ambulance garage.  

Public health has moved their stand-up desks out of the annex and into the 

meeting room.   

 

Lyon County Engineer Daryl Albertson joined the meeting. 

 

Iwen stated that the documents from the annex building will be picked up 

Tuesday morning. Movers are arriving on Monday to empty the Annex building.  

Iwen was asked to turn off the water to the Annex. 

 

Supervisor Altena stated Seasons Center will empty their office today, and 

Sioux Rivers will empty their office on Monday.  Altena left the meeting at 

8:41 A.M. 

 

Chairman Birkey went over the preliminary numbers that were submitted to FEMA 

on behalf of Secondary Roads and Lyon County. 

 

Herman will get information on leasing or purchasing a building for Public 

Health and Economic Development. 

 

There being no further business there was a motion by Vanden Bosch, seconded 

by Scholten to adjourn.  Motion carried. 

 

ATTEST      APPROVED      

      County Auditor                               Chairman  

NOTE:  These minutes are as recorded by the Clerk to the Board of Supervisors 

and are subject to Board approval at the next regular meeting. 


